
EVS PTA MEETING 
December 10, 2009 
 
MEETING PARTICIPANTS  
Elizabeth Rizzo, Kristin Barnum, Robert Allen, Barb Sturgill, Alfred Grace, Andy 
MacDonald, Crystal Swan, Tracy Cacciatore, Juanisa McDonald, Carol Kingston, Sarah 
Schneider, Steve Schndeider, Karen Schifferdecker, Babben Kulbacki, Raymond 
Petterson 
 
CALL TO ORDER  
President Kris Briand called the meeting to order at 6:35PM. 
 
SPECIAL RECOGNITION 
Kris Briand presented Alfred Grace and Andy MacDonald with pins representing their 
Lifetime Membership to the National PTA and certificates of appreciation for their 
ongoing efforts to clip BoxTops at the Enfield Transfer Station. 
 
The Valley News featured these gentlemen in an article printed last Monday. 
 
Carol Kingston, the District PTA Representative and Steve Schneider, Enfield Town 
Manager were present. 
 
Meeting participants enjoyed an assortment of goodies. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Secretary/Principal’s Report   
Minutes of November PTA Meeting presented by Justin Benna. 

 
Motion to accept by Juanisa McDonald. 
Second by Liz Rizzo. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
Kristen Barnum shared the treasurer’s report with the membership. 

 
12,065.48.in our ING Account. 
5610.70 in our Mascoma Savings Account. 

 
Motion to accept by Sarah Schneider. 
Second by Tracy Cacciatore. 
 
Membership Report 
Jen couldn’t be with us at this meeting.  Still waiting for our 100th member. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Update on support for service people of EVS families 
A note was included in the most recent Hoot.  Raymond Petterson talked with the 
membership about how to go about identifying families.  Justin mentioned he could ask 
that teachers identify students who have family members in the service.  He will 



generate a list and pass it on to Raymond.  Raymond will contact the families to see if 
they would be interested in being a part of our efforts. 
 
 
Deliberative Session 
Kris asked the membership if we would be interested in providing free child care at this 
year’s deliberative session.  The general consensus was that this is a good idea and that 
we should try to move forward with this.  Liz will contact Ann Doody, advisor of the 
National Honor Society at MVRHS, to see if those students would be interested in 
including this as a project again this year. 
 
Brainstorm ideas on how to include Kinders in PTA programming 
There was discussion regarding programming to include opportunities which would 
include Kinders.  There was general consensus that we could see if there are any 
teachers or staff members interested in facilitating enrichment sessions.   
 
COMMITTEE INFORMATION 
 
Family Fun Night – Talent Show 
The Talent Show will be on Friday, January 22nd. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

- U-promise has closed their school program offer at this time 
 

 
ADJOURNMENT 
Meeting adjourned at 7:35. 
 


